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September 29, 1980

Mr. James R. Shea
Director of International Programs - -.. . . -o , :

United States Nuclear Regulatory Commission A J ' ' U | ' '",
Room 6714 - MNBB ggffs;,3- ]

",,Bethesda, Maryland 3 o.,

%,n.K;,;' ' * *'_Dear Mr. Shea: a L ,G . .f ;e
-

This letter is in response to the letter from your
office dated June 3, 1980, requesting Executive Branch
views as to whether amendment of an export license in
accordance with the application hereinafter described
would be inimical to the common defense and security of'

the United States and whether the proposed export meets
the applicable riteria of the Atomic Energy Act of 1954,
as amended by the Nuclear Non-Proliferation Act of 1973
(P.L. 95-242):

NRC No. XSNM0887 -- Application by Westing-
house Electric Corporation to amend license
No. XSNM0887 to tuthorize axport to Sweden
of an additional 190 kilograms of U-235 con-
tained in 7,921 kilograms of uranium in the
form of spare fuel assemblies enriched to a
maximum of 3.15 percent. These low-enriched
uranium fuel arsemolies are intended to re-
place any damaged fuel assemblies which may
be discovered in the process of core loading
of the Ringhals IV Naclear Power Plant.

The proposed export would take place pursuant tc
the Agreement for Cooperation Between the United States
and Sweden as confirmed in a letter from the Embassy of
Sweden, a copy of shich is enclosed. Sweden has adhered
to the provisions of its Agreement for Cooperation witn
the United States.

The Executive Branch has reviewed this applicati.on
and concluded that the requirements of the Atomic E ergy
Act, as amended by P.L. 95-242, have been met and that
the proposed export will not be inimical t'o the commo'' n
defense and security of the United States. A detailed
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analys:s f or Sweden was submitted December 8, 1978, for
i

NRC license applications Nos. XSNA01247 and 1243. There l

nas oeen no material change in circumstances since that )
suomissicn. |

1

On the casis of the loregoing, the Executive Branch
recommends that the license amendment be issued.

Sincerely,

2 d.c * ' :. D
h h .

X'icha uhin, Acting*
.

i s -
De, as ant Secretary

Enclosure:
Assurance letter
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Mr. Vance H. Fudgins
i

Division of International |
ISecurity Affairs

Department of Energy !
MSHINGTON, DC 20545 j

|

'Re application XSNM SS'

_
Dear Mr. Budgins:

I tdsk to refer to your letter of August S,198Q regarding an
application from Westinghouse Electric Corp. for a license
to export 15G091 kgs U containing 3392 kgs of U-235 to States
Vattenfallsverk, Vallingby, $xeden.

Tne intentian is to increase the quantity in the export license
7S01 S$7 frca 150091 kss U containing 5992 k;s of U-235 to
15S012 kgs U containing 412S kgs of U-235,

Tne additional c,uantity consists of 7921 kgs U centaining
190 kgs of U-235 and is intended to be used in reserce for de
fuel of the Ringhals a reactor in the event one or several f"el
elements would be damaged.

I am new able to inforn you that the above =entioned material
will be subject to al' tems and ccnditions of the US-Shedish
agreement of cooperation regarding civil uses of a ccic energy,
Statens Vattenfallsverk is authori ed to receive and possess
the material.

Sincerely yours ,
,-
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Christer Manhusen'

First Secretarv of Embassy ;
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